
Ozark Area Minutes 5/22/2016:  

To be voted on before the next OASC: 

 Four resumes and one motion from Region 

Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer; Traditions and Concepts were read. April minutes were approved.  

New group to be recognized: Together We Can from Nevada, MO 

Administrative trusted servants:     Vacant Chairs:  

 Chair: Mike S.       Vice Chair 

 Treasurer: Tony N.       RCMA     

 RCM: Brian C.       Secretary  

 Secretary: Ali D.        

Sub-Committee Chairs in attendance:    Sub-Committee Chairs absent:   

 AASC Chair: Jacobb L.      Website Coordinator: Debra B. (quarterly)   

 H & I Chair: Meri S.   

 Literature Review Chair: Sandee A.      

 PR/Outreach Chair: Amber L.  (absent, Sarah P. filling in as vice chair)                

Groups in attendance:      Absent groups:                                                        

 Against All Odds      Lifeline (2) 

 A New Way       Recovery First (has only attended one    

 But Do It       meeting) (1) 

 Fifth Tradition       Together in Unity (1)     

 Miracles        

 Native American             

 Point of Turning 

 Spiritual Principles  

 Straightline  

 Stray Katz       Inactive groups: 

 Survivors  

 Together We Can (first meeting in attendance)       

 Unloaded (Inactive, first meeting back)   

 We Do Recover         

REPORTS: 

RCM: Hello Ozark Area, not much to report this time.  I have four resumes and one motion to be taken back to 

groups to be voted on for July Regionals.  All resumes except Jamie’s are incumbents.  We are hosting regions 

in July.  I would like to invite members to attend in support.  Motel runs $55.00 a night.  If you would like to 

attend, get with me or you can call and reserve a room at Howard Johnson’s in Columbia.  We will be serving 

lunch, a speaker, and Mid Mo Area is having a NA prom night.  Should be a good time.  Also, I have 



CampVention and SMRCNA flyers.  This is my last Area as your RCM.  I would like to thank you for all your 

support.  It has been an honor to represent Ozark Area.  Love and Service, Brian C.   

Secretary: Hello Ozark Area family!  I spent $18.42 last month for copies and postage.  This is officially my last 

meeting as secretary.  Thank you for allowing me to serve as secretary for the last few years.  This position has 

helped me tremendously in my recovery by helping me feel a part of Ozark Area and allowing me to serve the 

fellowship that saved my life.  It has been an honor and privilege to serve Ozark Area and I truly love you guys.  

Thank you! If your contact information has changed, please let me know.  Love, Ali D. (620) 687-0890 

Treasurer: See attached report.  Added:  There is a slight discrepancy between the current subcommittee 

budget and what the H & I Chair believes the remaining budget is.  Tony will get with Meri to sort this out. 

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

AASC:  Hello Ozark Area, I’m an addict named Jacobb serving as the chair for AASC.  We had a great time at 

Schimmerhorn Park for our Area’s birthday.  Sarah P. carried an excellent message.  The picnic is coming 

together nicely.  Our new shirts are available and look great.  Please announce the picnic and encourage pre-

registration in your home groups.  In loving service, Jacobb L. 

H & I: Hello Ozark Area, we opened today with the serenity prayer, traditions, and concepts and we approved 

the minutes from last month.  All meetings were met in all facilities with the exception of Jasper County –

where we missed 4 meetings through no fault of ours.  We held elections today and voted Tara S. as Chair, Jo 

W. as Vice Chair, Brandy J. as LH liaison and Raymond M. as County Jail liaison.  Congrats to all and thank you 

to everyone for their willingness to serve.   

We had our Speaker Jam last month and it was a success.  After expenses, the function costed us $6.03.  We 

had a great turnout and a lot of newcomers come and express interest in service work.  We made $220 from 

the sale of H & I shirts which was given to our treasurer to be added to the area general fund.   

Finally, I’d like to thank the Ozark Area of allowing me to serve as H & I Chair.  We’ve had a great year filled 

with a team of people dedicated to carrying the message to the still suffering addict.  Thanks for letting me be 

of service, Meri S.   

Literature Review:  Hello Ozark Area, not a lot to report this month except I have been doing more research 
on the Spirituality pamphlet.  We are hoping to get it revised soon.  If anyone is interested in helping with the 
Literature Review subcommittee, your help would be greatly appreciated.  In loving service, Sandee A.  

PR:  Hello Ozark Area, Sarah P. serving as vice chair for Public Relations.  We opened in the usual manner with 

the serenity prayer, 12 steps, 12 concepts and the P.R. statement.  The new Outreach schedule is out.  Thanks 

Daniel for your service.  Phone line running smoothly and the 4th volume of the newsletter is out.  If you 

haven’t subscribed yet please do at ozarkareanewsletter@gmail.com.  Meri is doing a great job on it and we 

really appreciate her service.  We talked about how important our public image is inside and outside the 

room.  It is vital we carry ourselves with integrity and be respectful.  Our job as recovering addicts is attraction.  

We have no need for a mid-monthly meeting in June.  In loving service, Sarah P.  

GROUP REPORTS: 

Against All Odds:  Good afternoon family, Addict here named Karen, GSR for Against All Odds group in 
Pittsburg, Kansas.  I apologize for being absent the past 2 months.  Meeting attendance is picking up, for the 
past 2 months we averaged 16 addicts per each meeting held at our 6:30 PM Thursday and Sunday night 

mailto:ozarkareanewsletter@gmail.com


meetings at the Homer Cole Senior Center, 3003 N. Joplin in Pittsburg.  We want to thank Joplin for their 
continued support of our meetings.  We celebrate our birthday night on the last Sunday of the month with a 
speaker meeting.  May 29th we have Randy Ho from Fort Scott sharing his experience strength and hope.  
Below are the birthdays we will be celebrating that night and the next month in June:  Sonia M.—1 year (May 
20, 2015), Kristy C.—4 years (May 13, 2012), Delphia G.—5 years (May 22, 2011), Karen H.—28 years (May 13, 
1988), Dawn S.—1 year (June 27, 2015), Mike B.—8 years (June 17, 2008).   

There is a new group starting June 4, 2016 in Pittsburg, KS called Living Clean.  Meetings will be at 3111 N. 
Michigan at the Oak Center Building.  Meetings will be Mondays and Wednesdays at 6:30 pm and 9:30 am on 
Saturdays.  Contact Mark M. (620) 704-5055 with questions.   

A New Way: Hello Ozark Area, I Suzanne serving as GSR for A New Way group. A New Way meets every Friday 
at 7 p.m. in Neosho MO at 209 North Valley Street. Our business meeting is the Friday before area. We have 
been averaging 5 to 10 addicts a meeting. We have no donation at this time. In loving service, Suzanne S. 

 But Do It:  Hello Area, But Do It meets at 6:30 pm Wednesday at 414 Virginia.  This is a closed meeting.  Last 
Wednesday of the month is birthday and open one for friends and family.  We have three this month: Kelly S. 
with 8 years, Tony O. with 5 years and Sarah P. with 1 year.  Our Can’t Put a Price on Recovery Picnic in the 
Park is August 20th at Parr Hill Park from 1:30 pm til 5:30.  Come join us.  Donation is 0.  ILS, Mark J.  

Fifth Tradition: Greetings Ozark Area.  My name is Lynnette serving as your GSR for Fifth Tradition.  Out 

meetings are held every Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 6:30-7:30 at 1831 S. Connor in Joplin.  

Birthday nights are held the last Tuesday of the month and speaker night is the last Thursday of the month.  

Fifth Tradition is doing great and attendance has continued to increase.  We have Tony N. celebrating 8 years.  

We have a $20 donation.  In loving service, Lynnette B. 

Miracles:  Hello Ozark Area, Miracles group meets on Fridays at 6:30 pm at Impact Church at 23rd and Annie 

Baxter.  We have an area donation of $20 and still making plans for Miracles campout—more will be revealed.  

Very special clean time birthday with Mana R. with 3 years clean on 5-16-13.  ILS, Jeffrey 

Native American:  Hello Ozark Area, my name is Bobbie acting GSR for Native American.  We are an open 

nonsmoking, non vaping meeting that meets Mondays at 8 pm at the Alano.  We have our business meeting 

the first Monday of the month at 7:15.  The second Monday of the month we have our speaker meeting.  

June’s speaker is Lonzie.  We celebrate our birthdays the last Monday of the month.  We have no birthdays at 

this time.   We will be putting on our first ever function called Fun in the Park at Cunningham Park June 25th 

starting at 1 pm.  We will be having two speakers Tony N. and Pam M.  We will also be having Ed H. DJ.  We 

will be having a 50/50 raffle and an NA item raffle, which we are in need of NA related items.  The cost is free 

and we will be serving hamburgers and hot dogs.  I will get flyers to the different groups next week.  Our 

attendance is averaging 20 at this time and we have no donations at this time.  In loving service, Bobbie M.   

Point of Turning: Hello Ozark Area, my name is Tina serving as GSR for the Point of Turning group in El Dorado 

Springs.  We have six meetings a week and are as follows: Mon, Tues, and Fri at 7 pm; Wed at 8:30 pm; Thurs 

at 8 and Sun at 5 pm.  Meetings are located in the bottom of the park building on the corner of Spring and 

Main St.  This month we have BJ celebrating 1 year and Jeff celebrating 3 years.  Meeting attendance is strong 

with 10-20 addicts.  Our Spring Fling was a huge turnout with over 80 people present and still have some shirts 

for sale at $10 each.  Thanks to all who attended, this helped us to host area today, plus we have a $10 

donation to give.  Thanks for letting me be of service, Tina 

Spiritual Principles:  Hello Ozark Area, my name is Daniel, an addict serving as chairperson for Spiritual 

Principles.  We have meetings every Sunday at 9:30 am at the Alano Club here in Joplin.  We celebrate 



birthdays the last Sunday of the month.  This month we have Kelly S. with 8 years and Steve D. with 21 years.  

Our meetings generally have 10-15 people in attendance.  We have a 30.00 donation for the area today.  

Thank you for letting me be of service, Daniel A.  

Straightline: Hello Ozark Area, My name is Casey, GSR for Straightline in Grove, OK.  Meeting schedule is Tues. 

at 9:00 pm (flat book step study), Thurs. at 8:00 pm (open meeting), and Sat. at 8:00 pm (candlelight).  First 

Sat. of the month is a meatball meeting at 7:00, 8:00 speaker is Mary S.  Membership is strong—20 to 50 

addicts a night.  We had 50 last night at the Bonfire for Recovery bonfire and are working on another firelight 

meeting.  Looking into weekends for the 3rd Going with the Flow float trip.  We have a $10.00 donation.  Thank 

you all.   

Stray Katz:  Hello Ozark Area, My name is Jerry F. the GSR for Stray Katz.  Our meeting is held every Sat. at 

6:00 pm to 7:00 pm.  We average 15 to 20 addicts mostly all of them are newcomers who are searching for a 

new way of life so those with experience, strength, and hope please attend.  All are welcome.  We have no 

birthdays at this time and no donation this month.  In loving service, Jerry F.  

Survivors: Hello Ozark Area, Survivors meets at this location Monday thru Sat. at noon.  We average 5 to 20 

addicts in our meetings.  We had no birthdays this month.  We have a $19.00 donation this month.  In loving 

service, Angel H.   

Unloaded:  Hello Ozark Area, Apologies for my absence.  My name is Sonia, an addict serving as GSR for 

Unloaded.  Our open meetings are held on Mon. and Thurs. at 7 pm located in the Galena Community Room 

which is inside the City Municipal building at 211 W. 7th St. in Galena, KS 66739.  Speaker meeting will be May 

26th—Ali D. at 7 pm.  In loving service, Sonia M.  

We Do Recover:  We are doing well, we have an increase in our bank account and are grateful for the 

accountability of our treasurer and the chair people in our meetings.  We have finalized our picnic plans.  

Freedom Days will be on Sat. July 9th.  A flyer will be given for attachment to the minutes.  We are having a lot 

of water activities in the afternoon, we will eat about 5:00 pm.  We continue to have a meeting every night at 

8 pm, a 9:30 m meeting on Tues and Thurs, and a midnight meeting on Friday and Saturday nights.  The no 

smoking meetings are the 2nd Fri (speaker) and the last Fri (birthday).   

We had a chairperson workshop and got a new person prepared to chair.  Our landlord has again asked us to 

not allow pets in the facility so we have posted a sign stating that.  Our business meetings are the first Sunday 

of each month at 6 pm.  If you are a member of We Do Recover, we ask that you attend and get involved with 

the group.  We put up a bulletin board for flyers instead of reading all of them during announcements.  We ask 

that non-NA related items not be posted on the bulletin board.  We are still wanting to do a memorial banner 

so if any groups are interested in participating in this process please come to a We Do business meeting.  We 

have Suzanne G. celebrating 9 years, Mikey celebrating 1 year, and Misty with 6.  In loving service, Shelly W.  

SHARING SESSION 

 Ali asked about keeping the past few years’ minutes or if she could throw them away.  People advised 
that Ali may want to hang on to them so that she can pass them on to the next secretary.  Our Website 
Coordinator has electronic copies of all previous years’ minutes and they are posted on our website. 

 People in the Ozark Area need to step up into the open positions: Secretary, H & I Chair, Vice Chair, 
and RCMA.  Talk to your sponsor and come put in a resume. 



 Questions about H & I funds: H & I donated money from t-shirts that goes into the general area funds.  
Questions about the $86 that the H & I Speaker Jam raised.  The $86 goes into the general area funds; 
if H & I needs more money, they can always come back and ask for additional funds.  The current 
budget for H & I is $368.51. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 Mike S. appoints Tara S. as Interim H & I Chair. 

 Meri S. as RCM: passed.  Congratulations Meri!!!! 

 Sandee A. as Literature Review Chair: passed.  Congratulations Sandee!!!! 

NEW BUSINESS 

 Jimmy from the new group Together We Can asked if they could get some help with key tags.  Motion 
that area donate $20 for Together We Can so they can buy key tags.  Passed.  Tony will give Jimmy $20 
in cash from today’s donations.   

Next meeting: The next OASC will be held on June 12th hosted by Survivors at 1330 S. Wall in Joplin, MO.  
Subcommittees start at 12:00 and the area business meeting starts at 3:00.   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 June 25th: Fun in the Park Native American function in Joplin, MO at Cunningham Park 

 July 9th: Freedom Days at Leonard Park in Joplin, MO 

 July 16th: Day in the Sun in Pittsburg, KS 

 August 12th, 13th, and 14th: High on Life Picnic at Roaring River State Park 

 August 26th – 28th: SMRCNA XXVII in Jefferson City, MO 

 September 9th – 11th:  Unity Campvention in Lake of the Ozarks  

See Ozark Area events and flyers at http://www.ozarkasc.com/, click on the Ozark Calendar/Flyers tab 

 

 

http://www.ozarkasc.com/


 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 


